MINUTES 
CLINICIANS UNITED
APRIL 5, 2021

Present:  David Holt, Lynn Stanley, Steven Durost, Christine Miller, Jane Borgursky, Shawn Hassell, Heidi Page.  Guests:  Nancy Burke and Janice Muir from Psychotherapy Action Network in Chicago, IL

The primary focus of this meeting was legislation.  It is apparent that the NH House of Representatives is functioning very poorly and outrageously right wing, divisive bills are going to the Senate.  

HB 602, the telehealth bill has been retained, which means it can be reconsidered in the fall of 2021.  This was a bill to eliminate audio only therapy.  It is likely that the committee is waiting to see how/if Medicare continues the audio only option.

HB 472 is the bill our organization proposed to close the loophole that allows insurance companies to retroactively deny, or “clawback,” payments made when they discover that another company was the primary insurer at the time.  We have proposed that they get their money from the proper company, rather than the provider, because the money is often taken back long after the deadline for billing the proper company by the provider.  This bill was also retained in committee.  

Only one person testified against HB472 and that person testified that this type of retroactive denial is a rare event and this bill is unnecessary.  We worked on a survey to send to clinicians to determine if this is, in fact, a rare event.

There is a Telehealth group, the Telehealth Alliance,  administered by the Dupont Group, a lobbying group.  Jim Monahan is the point person and is emailing newsletters regarding current trends in telehealth.

Janice Muir and Nancy Burke joined us at the end.  They work for a national organization that is interested in our activity as a model or a collaboration. They introduced themselves and their organization and will join us for our meeting in May.

Submitted by,
Christine Miller, Ed.M., LCMHC


